
October 8, 2021 

Attn: Brock Township 

The Nourish and Develop Foundation (TNDF) is seeking approval from Council to operate our 

Mobile Food Market (MFM) at Sunderland Arena, Alexander Muir Park, and Wilfird and Manilla 

Halls.  

MFM is currently approved to operate outdoors at the following locations: 

- Sunderland Fairgrounds

- Manilla Hall

- Wilfrid Hall

- Ed Perry Memorial Soccer Fields (Port Bolster)

- Gamebridge Park (next to the Women’s Institute Hall)

As our MFM aims to be a reliable, consistent, accessible and affordable source of local produce 

year-around, securing indoor locations for our MFM to operate from is paramount. For that 

reason we are seeking approval to operate indoors from approximately November-April at:  

- Sunderland Arena

- Wilfrid Hall

- Manilla Hall

And for the ‘outdoor season’ (April-November), to operate outdoors at Alexander Muir Park 

(adjacent to Beaverton Library).  

We are looking to be at each location every 2 weeks for 1 hour between the hours of 11AM-

6PM. We are currently operating every Wednesday and Thursday. We have some flexibility 

with days/times and can work around what’s best for the Halls/arena.  
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We are seeking clarification on:  

a) Whether this is possible 

b) If permitted, what COVID-related rules apply – e.g. vaccine passports, screening, etc. 

TNDF is operating with approval from Durham Health, which includes approval of our COVID-19 

policies and procedures for this market. We are happy to make accommodations to include 

those policies and procedures required by the Township.  

As with the outdoor operations, we are happy to provide our proof of insurance (which covers a 

$5,000,000 liability).  

Ideally, we would like to use these Halls at no cost, but if there is a fee required, TNDF can likely 

make those arrangements.  

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns, otherwise I look forward to your 

reply.  

Kindly,  

 

Zoe Levitt 

 
Zoe Levitt (she/her) | Community Development Manager 
16 York St, PO Box 580, Cannington, ON L0E1E0 
705-432-2444 | zoe@tndf.ca | www.tndf.ca 
Nourishing Lives...Developing Change! 
 

http://www.tndf.ca/

